Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team with CAD Architects
In Portscatho at 3.30pm on 17th November 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff (Management Team)

Steve Hooper and Ross Edwards (CAD)
Purpose: Steve Hooper requested a meeting to discuss the RNDP and gain a clearer understanding of the policies.
SH explained that in recent planning applications, particularly when they involved replacement dwellings, he and RE were encountering differences in interpretation of the policies by themselves, planning officers, parish councils and the PAG and they were seeking some clarification.
JA and JS explained how the policies were born out of what the community said in response to the questionnaires, were drafted by the Steering Group but the final policies evolved from referral to and professional input from Cornwall Council planning department, Planning Aid, and NPIERS, including 2 consultations and the examination process. The RNDP policies have been judged to be in general conformity with existing planning legislation and with the emerging Local Plan. The RNDP has passed referendum and has been adopted by Cornwall Council and therefore the policies have much weight in planning decisions. JA explained that the RNDP could not be changed and would be in force for 15 years, although other planning policy might change in that time.
RE questioned the role of the PAG and JA responded by showing the assessment form utilised by the group and explaining how an application is assessed for conformity with the RNDP policies. He also explained that the group is made up of representatives from all the Roseland parishes and a consensus decision is always reached before submitting the findings to the relevant parish clerk and Julian German for comment prior to submission to the planning officer. JA explained that the PAG has a purely advisory role and is not a statutory consultee, which is the role of the parish council. Also JA explained that it was the role of the planning officer to consider the application against all planning policy and reach a decision. 
All agreed that the emergence of NDPs presented difficulties for all concerned in the planning process and all parties were on a steep learning curve. JA explained that there had been 2 recent meetings for Roseland parish councillors to help them better understand the policies and JS explained the reason for requesting dedicated planning officers was to ensure they also became conversant with the RNDP policies. JA explained that the comments/decisions of all parties involved in each application are being recorded by the PAG for 2 years so as to monitor how the policies work in practice. 
JS and JA stressed the aim was to be collaborative and that CAD were welcome to attend PAG meetings to see how they work and to have an opportunity to speak when one of their applications was being assessed - SW confirmed she would continue to advise SH when this happened.
All agreed that the best way forward is to utilise pre-applications presented to the parish council who will seek input from the PAG so that conformity can be discussed at an early stage.

SH and RE still maintain that some applications will go to appeal, especially those involving policy HO8 Replacement Dwellings, and JS and JA accept that this will be the case as RNDP policies get tested.

All agreed the meeting had been helpful in understanding the RNDP and its effect from a different viewpoint.
Meeting closed at 4.40pm
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